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Discussion Topics: What is the nature of the film medium?  What is it that distinguishes film 
from the other arts?  What are its particular pleasures, its effects?  What

is the rapport between the creator and the medium, and the medium and the spectator?  How can 
cinema’s social role be understood?

These are questions that have engaged film theorists since almost the beginning of cinema.  
"Introduction to Film Theory" will look at how these

questions have been tackled in general terms, and from particular perspectives.  The 
presentation will be chronological. The first section

will investigate "classic" film theory, and the second, the shifts in theory that began at 
the end of the 1960’s as film entered academia, began

to be scrutinized as an instrument of ideology, and became the object of an

interdisciplinary approach.  The final section will examine recent

critical/theoretical perspectives, from feminist film theory and studies of

masculinity in the cinema, to Queer studies and post-colonial perspectives, postmodernism and 
Bakhtin’s carnivalesque.  Screenings will accompany the

lectures to illustrate and examine the theories presented, while introducing the class to 
some new and interesting works.

The application of film theory in our daily lives is often unconscious. Hopefully, 
"Introduction to Film Theory" will give students not only a

clear understanding of the major movements and phases in film theory - their positions, 
concepts, methodologies and concerns - but also the

ability to recognize and evaluate film theories as they are practised in film criticism and 
in film production.  Finally, it is hoped that knowledge

of film theory will lead students to a greater awareness of the

possibilities of their own creative practice as both makers of and writers about cinema.



Introduction to Film Theory

CLASS STRUCTURE:

The organization of each class will favour the participation of the students.  Approximately 
one-half of each meeting will be devoted to a lecture on the theoretical material covered in 
the required readings.  The

second half will involve the participation of the students.  Students will be asked to 
explore specific aspects of the literature and accompanying

films and to share their insights on these issues with the rest of the class in a general 
discussion.  For this practice to be profitable to everyone, it is mandatory that students 
carefully study the readings prior to class and actively attend all classes.  Attendance will 
be taken.

Grading: COURSE REQUIREMENTS:

1. a)  Students will be required to write four (4) 3-4 page papers (approximately one every 
three weeks).  Topics are open but should allow the student to develop an aspect of film 
theory presented in the weeks’ readings and during the general discussion periods.  These 
assignments will help the students to synthesize the material covered and to articulate 
concisely a thoughtful response.  Marks on these assignments will reflect

how well the student understands the material studied, and how well the

student is able to respond to/apply these materials to the study of film.

 b)  After the second assignment, students who are interested will have the

option of writing one longer paper (8 to 10 pages) instead of the two remaining short papers. 
In the longer paper, students select an aspect of

film theory raised in the latter part of the class and treat that aspect in depth.  Students 
who choose this option must have received a grade of "B"

or better on the previous assignments.  They must formally request this option, and must 
consult with the instructor on their proposed topic.

2. An examination at the end of the term will evaluate the students’ theoretical literacy by 
requesting them to outline and apply the main principles of certain film theories in relation 
to the films studied in class, as well as to give brief definitions of specific terms 
commonly used in theoretical discourses. (Example: Define the word "diegesis" as it applies 
to cinematic narrative.)

GRADING:



Introduction to Film Theory

Attendance and Contribution to Class Discussions:  10%

Four 3-4 page Papers:  60% (4x15%)

Final Exam:  30%

*Note:  3 or more unexcused absences may result in a failing grade in the

course.

Required Texts: 

 Course reader. (Custom courseware)

 Lehman, Peter, ed. DEFINING CINEMA. New Brunswick, N.J.: Rutgers University

Press, 1997.

 In addition, a number of recommended articles and books will be placed on

reserve in the library.


